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EVENT DESCRIPTION AND PROBABLE CONSEQUENCES (A)

.10 Mille shut down for refueling, during fuel handling in the spent fuel
pool, the inner surface of several spent fuel storage cells in one type of
spent fuel storage rack (designated Phase I) was observed to be deformed
and bulging into the fuel storage space. 'Ibe deformation is associated
with the almine clad neutron absorer which forms the storage cell walls.

Further investigations and observations have revealed that in
approximately 10% of the Phase I spent fuel storage cells there is some
indication that bulging may be present, although these results are
preliminary and require confirmation.

Neutronic analysis of the effects of inward and outward bulging indicate
substantial safety margin exists even when conservative ass mptions are
utilized.

% e public health and safety is not affected.

CAUSE DESCRIFFION AND CORRECTIVE ACTIOFS (B)

27 The cause of the observed bulging has not been determined. Plans for
corrective action are described below.

One cell exhibiting inward bulging has been removed and is scheduled to
undergo examination when refueling activities are complete and the
necessary tools and methods have been determined and developed. Since
contamination levels en this cell are quite low, this examination can be
conducted dry.

Following examination of the bulged cell described above, plans for
further actions will be formulated. At that time, a supplement to this
report will be filed describing the examination results and conclusions
drawn from it, and outlining plans for further corrective actions.

In the long term, these racks are scheduled to be replaced in accordance
with Maine Yankee Proposed Change #70 now under NRC licensing review. 'Ihe
replacement racks, some of which are nearly completely fabricateo at this
time, employ design features intended to reduce the likelihood of the

'

observed bulging (i.e. use of stainless steel and vented neutron absorber
enclosures).
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